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ACKNOWLEDGMENT

The Symposium was conceived in April 1973. At that time I asked sev-
eral students at Northwestern University School of Law to write articles for
the Symposium, although I did not then know that the Symposium would be
published in The Black Law Journal. Four students (Messrs. Bramlette,
Bristow, Jackson, and Murray) each agreed to write an article as part of
the Northwestern Senior Research Program, under my supervision. Under
that program a senior law student works closely with one professor in pro-
ducing a paper for which the student receives credit toward graduation. Mr.
Smith's article was originally written for Professor Austin Flemming's Estate
Planning Seminar. Mr. Smith graciously agreed to expand his paper into
the one that appears here. Mr. Roland Person, a second year law student,
diligently organized and wrote the Attorneys Around the Country section
on short notice. Fortunately, Thom Edmonds, Dean of Admissions at North-
western, agreed to write an article on accounting for the lawyer. I would
like to thank each of the student authors and Dean Edmonds for his diligence
and patience in working with me on this project. Moreover, I would like
to thank Messrs, Barack, Goldman, and Kirby (each a Northwestern profes-
sor), and Messrs. Verkler, Roberts and Whitney (each of the Chicago firm
of Jenner and Block) for reviewing the articles.

The Symposium was well under way in October 1973 when Ralph
Smith (one of the founders of The Black Law Journal, presently a teaching
assistant at the Harvard Law School, and soon to be Assistant Professor at
the University of Pennsylvania Law School) suggested that the articles be
published in The Black Law Journal. I am thankful to Ralph for that sug-
gestion; indeed, this is the most appropriate medium for this Symposium.
Ralph, Professor Henry McGee of the UCLA Law School, Marilyn Ains-
worth, Executive Director of The Black Law Journal and the staff of The
Black Law Journal have each been a tremendous help in bringing this proj-
ect to fruition.

I would also like to thank Northwestern's Dean James Rahl, Professor
Jack Heinz, and Associate Dean Edward Palmer for their administrative
assistance with this project. The Symposium would not have been possible
without the publication subsidy which Dean Rahl made available. Further,
I would like to thank my research assistants, Almeta Cooper, Christopher
Newman, and Theresa Cristler for their help on various aspects of the Sym-
posium. Finally, a thanks must go to Mrs. Sandra Swickard for her secre-
tarial assistance.

Samuel C. Thompson, Jr.
Associate Professor
Northwestern University School of Law
April 24, 1974






